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September 30, 2005
John Eisenberg
Severe Disabilities/Assistive Technology Specialist
Virginia Department of Education

P.O. Box 2120 

Richmond, Virginia 23218-2120  

Mary Wilds
Statewide Coordinator for Distance Education,

Old Dominion University

1401 West 49th Street
Norfolk, VA 23529-0164

Dear John Eisenberg and Mary Wilds,

This letter is a follow up to our meeting with John on September 15, 2005 and Mary on September 28, 2005. Please review the items we discussed below and provide us with your feedback or consensus.

Background

As a result of the No Child Left Behind Act every child in Virginia has to be assessed using some form of the Standards of Learning. Children with disabilities need to be assessed with alternative or alternate methods. Each school is evaluated to make sure that each child passes the assessment. This is a controversial subject because some teachers don’t believe in using standardized assessment for students with disabilities.

For the students with significant cognitive disabilities, alternate assessments have been created. These include the Virginia Alternate Assessment Program (VAAP) for students with severe cognitive disabilities in all grade levels, the Virginia Grade Level Assessment (VGLA) for students in elementary school, and the Virginia Substitute Evaluation Program (VSEP) for students in middle school and high school. Previously the assessments for these students have focused on developing life skills rather than cognitive skills.

Problem

All teachers who work with students with disabilities are now required to conduct assessments on cognitive skills in addition to life skills. Representatives of the Virginia Department of Education feel that it is necessary to ease this transition for the teachers and administrators by providing tools and mechanisms for sharing strategies and resources based on the assessment standards manuals. 

Proposed Solution

The proposed solution suggested by John Eisenberg and Mary Wilds is to utilize T/TAC Online to enable the teachers and administrators to create and share resources, access and submit lesson plans, and easily navigate the assessment manuals. 

Summary of Discussion Items

During the client/subject matter expert meetings, the following items were discussed:

1. John elaborated on some of the reasoning behind the need for a solution to this problem. Aside from the No Child Left Behind Act, there needs to be an easier way for teachers to access this information and share ideas and resources. The Department of Education’s web site is complicated to navigate and the information needed is difficult to find. Often times, the information they need isn’t there at all. As a result of these things, teachers need a “one stop shop” where they can create and share resources, access and submit lesson plans, and easily navigate the assessment manuals.

2. The three assessment manuals that will be housed on the T/TAC web site were discussed in more detail.

a. The VAAP manual: This document is used for students with the most severe cognitive disabilities, such as mental retardation.

b. The VGLA manual: This document is used for students that don’t succeed when taking the traditional paper and pencil tests. The students are able to function and can show progress. Their progress is shown through the development of a portfolio. The resources for this manual have not yet been created.

c. The VSEP manual: This document contains end of course classes (EOC). These also consist of bubble standards of learning assessments. The VSEP is similar to the VGLA in that it uses a portfolio to demonstrate progress. The resources for this manual have not yet been created.

3. Additional characteristics of the system we are creating were discussed. 

a. John anticipates approximately 100 users.

b. The issue of public discussion on the site was discussed at length. There are several options for meeting this need including discussion threads, chat rooms, FAQs, and “Ask the Expert.” Further analysis will need to take place in order to determine the most appropriate option.

c. In the case that some form of public discussion system is implemented, some level of security and moderation needs to be enacted. Doing so will prevent unwanted users and inappropriate discussion.

d. Mary is very interested in having templates for activities and lesson plans available for download.

e. Incentives should be considered for teachers who submit approved activities and lesson plans.

Action items

1. There was an immediate need to implement the VA Assessments tab on T/TAC Online in order to make the VAAP, VGLA, and VSEP information available to teachers for download. This task has been completed. 

2. The documents that are on the site currently under the VAAP section need to open in separate browser windows. Shuangbao Wang, T/TAC Online programmer, will be contacted in order to complete this task as soon as possible.

3. The main focus, at this point, is for teachers to be able to search and download individual parts of the VAAP, VGLA, and VSEP manuals. The document will be broken down, indexed, and placed in a database. This will enable the programmer to implement a search utility for the manual.
A thorough needs assessment will be conducted to determine the appropriate solution to the problem. A prototype of this solution will be available for review in mid December. 
Please contact us by October 7, 2005 if there are any additional items and/or discrepancies with the content.

Sincerely,

Matt Humphrey

Aala’a Mashaal

Pamela Sharpe

Tim Smith

Maria Washington

cc:
Dr. Kevin Clark


Dr. Micheal Behrmann

T/TAC Mission 6 Team


George Mason University Graduate School of Education Immersion Program


4085 University Dr. 


Fairfax, VA 22030











